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SERVICE LETTER NO. SL GROB-019 

I. TECHNICAL DETAILS 

1.1 Airplanes affected: 
ALL with Grob-Micro-Benz Clock P/N 115EG-7780 installed 

1.2 Subject: 
ATA-Code: 31-20 Independent Instruments 
Discontinuation of Grob-Micro-Benz Clock Part Number 115EG-7780 

1.3 Reason: 
Due to upcoming obsolescence and supply chain problems of major parts of the Grob-Micro-Benz 
Clock Part Number 115EG-7780, Grob informs that the clock will be discontinued by 1St of 
August 2023. Until this date, the clock can be ordered in small quantities and repairs will still be 
accepted.  
 

1.4 Information: 
1.4.1 For installation of an alternative clock (accurate time piece) refer to EASA CS-STAN 

latest Issue. Standard Change CS-SC401d provides guidance for the installation of 
basic flight instruments (e.g. accurate time piece).  

 
When additional lighting is not required for the readability, Grob can recommend the non-lighted 
Adriatica Bord-Stoppuhr 09CH as suitable alternative: 
 

 Swiss made  

 Very good readability 

 Stainless Steel housing with mineral glass 

 Quartz-controlled Ronda clock unit 

 Rotatable outer ring 

 Stop function up to 10 hours 

 Non-lighted 

 

II. REMARKS 

If you have sold your aircraft in the meantime, would you kindly pass this information on to the 
new owner and forward his address and aircraft S/N to us. For questions and assistance please 
contact: 
 

  Product Support, 
phone: +49 8268 998105 
fax:  +49 8268 998200 
e-mail: productsupport@grob-aircraft.com 

 


